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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member John Sanders, council member Paul Freeman, council member Steve Kahre and Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe. Also present was attorney Krista Lockyear and Superintendent Garry Sierra.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to accept the minutes from last month and the two executive sessions that were held, the motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Freeman made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve the accounts payable claims.  Motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER‘S REPORT:

Lowe:  We had a hard disk failure on our main town computer.  This happened about 2 weeks ago and I've been struggling and working on a complete transfer ever since.  I took the CPU to Ray Engler to see if it could be saved but it could not.  They said they were surprised it lasted as long as it did which was over 7 years.  I keep backups on flash drives plus have an automatic online backup system that  I implemented a few years ago which backs up all our town data 3 times a day to online storage.  Because of that, we didn't loose any data.

I purchased a new computer right away from office depot so I could get A/P checks and payroll completed.  Some of our government keystone programs have not been completely compatible with windows 8.  I will continue to work on getting us up and fully running again in the town office.

On top of the main computer crashing, we are still struggling with Evansville water to send us our monthly consumption report.  Evansville went thru a complete software change in December and could not process the same consumption report as before that uploads into our sewer billing program.  As you recall, I had to hand enter everyone's sewer bill usage in town last month which took hours for something that normally uploads in minutes.  I was working with Eville to help them write the program on their new software over the last few weeks.  But yesterday Eville informed us that they will not be able to make the report.  We are now forced to pay our own software company to build a program around Evansville's new changes.  I started the process today and let them know I have approximately 9 days until I will need to complete and mail the sewer billing for March.

I've completed and submitted our 2012 Annual Report to the Department of Local Government Finance and State before the March 1st deadline.  I have supplied copies of our Annual Report to all the council members.

I have placed 7 sewer liens on properties in town totally over $6,000.  These liens have now been recorded and certified with Vanderburgh County and will be added to the homeowner's 2013 property taxes.

The Southern Indiana Classic Marathon is coming up Saturday, April 6th.  I am keeping in contact with SIC to make sure letters are sent out and road closures are advertised properly.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Sewer rate petition/litigation against Sewer Department

Lockyear advised that city council had their first reading last night on a settlement agreement to keep charges to Darmstadt from Evansville at a minimum.  Lockyear stated that March 25th will be the 2nd & 3rd reading and next public meeting about 5pm downtown in room 301.  Lockyear noted that the council need to take a vote to ratify the agreement.  

Sanders made a motion seconded by Freeman to ratify the agreement if approved.  Motion passed with a 4-0 voice vote.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Superintendent’s Report 

Sierra stated he was very pleased that council has made the efforts to cut our costs from EWSU.  Sierra noted they will start filling pot holes in the next month, they have a welding area set up.  Sierra asked if we could purchase our own welder, council agreed to consider that.  Sierra noted that Saint Joseph Avenue was in need of repaving that it has many alligatored areas and worn conditions.  Council told Garry to go ahead and figure out the footage and we will receive bids.

Sierra noted that the shop need to be repainted and they want to try to create more storage area inside the pole barn.

2. Board member’s comments 

Stobbs noted that there was a vehicle that hit the culvert at Fleener & Darmstadt road.  He stated that the culvert pipe is bent and if Sierra could look at that.  Sierra advised that he would.

Kahre asked if the dusk to dawn light had been repaired on the corner of the shop.  Sierra advised that parts are in, Brad will fix it soon.  Kahre asked about the shop & safety supplies and sewer maintenance categories on the budget were getting a bit high and to watch the usage.

Stobbs stated that the maintenance department needed to try to cut down on the overtime.

Stobbs advised that tox-a-way day will be on June 8th from 9 to 12pm at the Central High School parking lot.

Stobbs noted that Rob Miller from Old National Bank asked about donating money to the Center Creek playground because it is need of repairs.  Lowe noted that in years past, we had always donated $1,000 to the Center Creek Playground from Darmstadt since we do not offer our own town park and playground area for our residents.
Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to donate $1000 to the Center Creek playground at the 4H Center.

Stobbs advised that on labor day weekend their will be a music & art festival at the 4H center called the Soda Pop Festival which will be a 40 year anniversary of the Music festival on Bull Island near Griffin in 1972.  Stobbs met with 4H center officials and will continue to discuss logistics.  Stobbs noted that the 4H center were expecting 40-50,000 people.

3. Attorney’s comments 

No further attorney comments

4. Resident’s comments 

Carol Schlumpf asked about the beautification project that was brought up a couple years ago.  Kahre stated that council still has that as a viable project.  Carol also mentioned that the new postmaster in Inglefield post office is rude and asked if council could call the usps about that, she doesn’t want to lose our post office.

Several other residents and council members spoke up about the rudeness of the postmaster.

Kahre made a motion seconded by Sanders to write a resolution to have the postmaster replaced.  Lockyear noted she would put writing the resolution on her to do list.

Carol also stated that her brother pays $56.50 on well service and she thought that was a bit high.  Lowe stated for Carol and council that her brother was on a well and was already receiving the discounted rate so he is already at the lowest charge available right now.
The meeting adjourned at 8:39pm

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


